Thornton Tomasetti
October 5, 2023

Aisha Moyla

Assistant Vice President
Campus Planning and Facilities
PACE University

One Pace Plaza

New York, NY 10038

RE: 161 William Street, New York, NY 10038
Structural Stability

Dear Ms. Moyla,

We visited 161 William on October 4, 2023, to review the building conditions. Our observations did not
indicate any signs of structural damage, and no crack movement was recorded for the cracks along
exposure 3 (wall adjacent to 57 Ann) since April 2023. Additionally, we have reviewed the vibration
monitoring data available for 161 William Street. The vibration monitoring data does not indicate vibration
levels that would've caused damage to the building. It is our opinion that 161 William is structurally stable,
and no hazardous conditions are present.

Very truly yours,
Thornton Tomasetti, Inc.
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Elisabeth A. Malsch, Ph.D., P.E.
Managing Principal
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